
General Committee Meeting Thurs April 10th 1930. 

 

Present: F Moss in the Chair.  

Messrs H Ridyard, R Bennett, R Wood, E S Jones, E Raines, G Robson, H L Boardman, W H 

Andrew, J Lochead, J C Payne and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of last meeting were read and passed. 

It was reported that Mr Payne’s Club had been found. 

 

The following duly nominated and seconded were passed for membership by ballot: - Harry 

Hall, Fred Roberts, Stanley Hadfield, W F Buckley, and Mrs Mona Schofield. 

 

The following transfers from playing members to honorary members were agreed to: - Mr 

Fred Orford, Mrs F Crossley and Mrs P C Firth. 

 

Resignations were received from H Barratt, S R Miller, Walter Hague, J H Williamson, T 

Maclean, Joseph Duffy, Edward Wright, W E Kemp and Revd Stanley Lane; also Mrs W Hague, 

Miss M J Wrigley Mrs Syd Wright and Miss N Spencer were all accepted.  

 

The following Honorary Members’ resignations were accepted: - Mrs T Maclean, Mrs Jas 

Wrigley and Mr Wm Booth. 

 

A discussion took place regarding the decrease in membership and Mr Andrew was asked to 

consider the question of bringing to the Notice of the Public that new members were 

required. 

 

The undernoted accounts were passed for payment: - P M Mellor 13s/-, J W Kenworthy 

29/12/-, J Andrew 18/6, J W Hall Ltd 2/5/4, Burglary Insurance 18/6, Employers Insurance 

4/3/10, Water Rate 1/12/1, Gas A/c 3/16/4 Jos Shaw 11/10½, J Ridyard & Son 1/5/3, J 

Waterhouse & Co 2/13/-, J W Burton & Son 13/-, S Travis 4/3/10½. Total £62-11-7. 

 

The Minutes of the House Committee were read and accepted. 

Mr Raines stated that profits on the Bar were £194-19-0 and on the shop £92-19-5. 

 

Mr Raines and Mr Gibson reported that they had interviewed the Steward on the various 

items in connection with the Catering etc. etc. and prices and conveyed to him the views of 

the Committee. The general situation regarding the Steward was discussed and it was 

decided that he be given one months’ notice to terminate his services. 

 

It was decided that the Secretary should advertise as before for a Steward and Stewardess. 

 

The Minutes of the Handicap Committee were read and passed. 

In connection with “Out of Bounds” it was decided that a notice be posted stating that the 

penalty is waived. 

 

A discussion took place regarding the time of Ladies play on Saturday and this was left with 

the Captain and Handicap Committee.  

 



The Minutes of the Greens Committee were read and passed. 

 

Mr Robson, the Treasurer presented a statement of account and same was accepted and 

thanks were tendered to the Treasurer and House Secretaries for the preparation of 

accounts. 

 

It was decided that the Finance Committee should meet on Monday April 14th at 8 15 p.m. 

 

It was reported by the Secretary that the plan of Caddies W C had been approved by the 

Ashton Corporation. 

 

It was decided that the suggestion made at the last Annual Meeting, that the number of 

members be shown on the Balance Sheet should be carried out. 

 

A letter of acknowledgement was received from Mrs C S Spencer and Family. 

 

The letter from Messrs Kerfoot asking for permission for the Manchester Pharmaceutical 

Society to play a competition on the Course was agreed to, the date to be May 28th if 

possible, 

 

Fred Moss 

May 8th 1930. 

 

 


